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NOTICE OF WRITTEN PUBLIC HEARING 

 
For Consideration of the Request Received from the Government of Canada to list the Horned 
Grebe (Podiceps auritus) as a Species of Special Concern Under the Federal Species at Risk Act 

(SARA) 
 

 
Notice is herein provided on February 14, 2025, that the Eeyou Marine Region Wildlife Board 
(“EMRWB”) (hereafter referred to as “the Board”) will be conducting a Written Public Hearing to 
consider approving the proposed designation of the horned grebe (Podiceps auritus) as a species 
of Special Concern under the federal Species at Risk Act (SARA) in accordance with its authority 
under s. 13.2.2 (f) of the Eeyou Marine Region Land Claims Agreement (“EMRLCA”). 
 

• The horned grebe is a small migratory waterbird species. In North America, 92% of its 
breeding range is in Canada, mainly in the Prairies and Northwest Territories. However, 
historical observations along Hudson Bay and James Bay indicate that the species may 
irregularly breed in these regions. In the Eeyou Marine Region, most observations were 
reported from Charlton Island and Strutton Islands, between 2009 and 2016 
(www.ebird.org). These reports indicate the presence of adults, recently fledged 
juveniles, as well as one active nest. 

• In December 2023, the Committee on the Status of Endangered Wildlife in Canada 
(COSEWIC) designated Special Concern for the horned grebe across the entire Canadian 
range of the species. If the horned grebe is listed as Special Concern under SARA, the 
Canadian Wildlife Service will be responsible for the development of a management plan 
for the species within three years following the listing. This plan will have to be approved 
by the Board. 

 
Information relevant to this Written Public Hearing is available for download from the Board’s 
website https://www.emrwb.ca/public-hearing-horned-grebe/ or by contacting the Board using 
the email address listed below. 
 
The Board would like to invite all relevant Parties (e.g  Cree Nation Government, Cree Trapper’s 
Association, and First Nations of Waskaganish, Eastmain, Wemindji, and Chisasibi), as well as any 
members of the public (e.g. individual or representing an organization) to provide any factual 
information they may have on the horned grebe (e.g. reports, traditional knowledge, sightings) 
that would assist the board on making a decision on this request from Government. Only Parties 
may submit statements of position on this Hearing matter. 

https://eeyoumarineregion.sharepoint.com/sites/EMRWB-WildlifeManagement/Shared%20Documents/General/Bird%20Management/2025%20Horned%20grebe%20-%20written%20public%20hearing/www.ebird.org
https://www.emrwb.ca/?page_id=4551&preview=true
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The deadline for submitting relevant information and statements is March 14, 2025, to the email 
address listed below. 
 
To receive more information please contact the EMRWB: 
 
EEYOU MARINE REGION WILDLIFE BOARD 
P.O. Box 580 
6 Chief Isaiah Salt Road 
Waskaganish, Quebec, J0M 1R0 
Phone: 819-895-2202 
Fax: 819-895-2474 
Email: wildlife@eeyoumarineregion.ca 
 

 

 


